

**MINUTES OF PARTINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY 12th MARCH 2018 AT 6.30 PM
AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, PARTINGTON**

Present: Councillors W. Edwards, J. Clare, J. Comerford, P. Hall P. Mazurkiewicz,
K. Watson, A. New, A. Rudden, J. Boyers,

1. OPEN FORUM:

The Chair W Edwards opened the meeting at 6.30pm; the housekeeping rules were not required as there were no members of the public in attendance.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: S. Anstee, K. Kanes,

IT WAS RESOLVED by all Councillors that apologies received were reviewed and were accepted.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

IT WAS RESOLVED that there were no declarations of interest by Councillors at this meeting.

4. MINUTES FROM THE 8th FEBRUARY 2018 MONTHLY MEETING

IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes were a true & accurate record and were passed by Cllr A Rudden & Cllr J Clare.

5. MATTERS ARISING

IT WAS RESOLVED that there were no matters arising from the above sets of minutes.

This was agreed and passed by Cllr K Watson & Cllr J Comerford.

6. CHAIRMANS REPORT

The Chair thanked the Councillors for attending the meeting and then proceeded to update them on events since the last meeting: He also took the opportunity to mention the passion they all have as local Cllrs and sometimes the meeting may become heated. However the main thing is that the Parish Council remains approachable to our residents and that we all continue to strive for the best interests for our community.

Partington Parish Council

The Chair presented a second power point slide show and proposed all the new initiatives that the Parish Council are hoping to bring into the community. He invited the Councillors to bring their ideas and thoughts to the table. The structure of responsibility within the PC was also discussed and a document detailing this was presented.

WE went on to say that we are looking at more direction within the CIWs timetable and are looking towards a two week window that would be solidly booked. This can only be changed by the Clerk if an emergency arises as the Clerk will be in charge of the day to day running.

A spreadsheet has been published that will be used in the office as a tracker. No personal information will be collated, it will only be to record services that the PC deal with. Persistent addresses that abuse the PC collection service, will be banned from the service we offer if necessary. We will also have to address the collection service we offer and discuss if this can continue.

The dandy has now been purchased and the CIWs will become more high profile due to less work being carried out by the borough council. He also wants to explore options and to maybe organise a team of local volunteers who would like to participate in litter picks around their area. We could arrange for the equipment to be let out and then for the CIWs to collect the rubbish for designated areas. H & S will need to be addressed before this can start.

- Evergreen Tree

The Chair has issued Cllr Wright with a maintenance plan for the tree which the Clerk has sent this to Cllr Wright. Sites for this tree were also discussed

- Apprenticeship/Scholarship

Discussions are moving forward with regards to the scholarships, details are being finalised with YHG. We hope that the scholarship will be in place by September once applications and interviews have taken place. The Council will continue to be updated.

- Broadoak School

The Chair updated the Council that he and the Head have agreed to meet up once a month and participate in a patrol of the shopping centre with the hope of addressing the ASB issues that are taking place. Assemblies are also taking place at school, working with the children and asking what they would like to see in the area.

7. CORRESPONDENCE

It was **PROPOSED** that if there are any issues with the correspondence they should be addressed to the Clerk 3 days before the meeting.

February 18.

Email – Issues to do with barriers on Verbena Close and invite complainant to the PC meeting on Thursday 8th Feb 18

Email – Resident request for Annual Report: The information is to be collected with ID at the PC meeting on Thursday 8th Feb 18

Email – TBC – Email regarding the rates on the Pavilion building

Email – Report numerous jobs around the area

Email – YHG - Complaints received about a white tipper vehicle fly tipping.

Email –Resident requests for details on the reporting of pot holes to TBC, which roads have we submitted. Details on Cllr none attendance to the meetings.

Email – traffordtraffic@amey.co.uk – request by OLOL Church for a new sign on Chapel Lane

Email – Cllr Edwards – circulated email regarding the positive meeting on the 08/02/18

Email – Cllr Kanen – circulated email with response to meeting and her position at the meeting on 08/02/18

Email – Adrian Bates & Cllr Adele New – Update on the lease for Life to Life project

Email – Cllr A New updated members of the ASB meeting in Partington on 13/03/18

8. PLANNING APPLICATIONS – FEBRUARY 18

- **93490/HHA/18 – 19 Broadway, Partington, M31 4DH**
Erection of a single storey side extension. (Re-submission of 92371/HHA/17).

It was RESOLVED that there were no issues arising with the above planning application.

9. COMMUNITY POLICE REPORT

There were no officers available for this meeting but an up to date report was sent and read out to the Cllrs;

All residents that if anybody has any information which can assist with who is committing these crimes, please contact Crime stoppers if they wish to stay anonymous or alternatively contact Police on 101 or they can initiate an online chat.

10. EXCLUSION RESOLUTION

The Chair RESOLVED that the members of the public who were attending the meeting could now withdraw from the meeting as the public part had concluded.

11. ACCOUNTS/FINANCE REPORT

IT WAS RESOLVED that the monthly accounts for February 2018 were a true & accurate record. Proposed by AR & 2nd JC.

12. EMPLOYMENT COMMITTEE REPORT - (SENSITIVE)

IT WAS RESOLVED that the employment meeting has taken place before this meeting but it has been deferred and will take place before the next meeting.

13. CLERKS UPDATE

The Clerk updated the Councillors that notification for the precept payment has been received as well as the business rates for the Pavilion.

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

AR – Updated the Council that he is receiving concerns from residents about the smells emanating from SACIA. He was informed that he needs to inform residents that they need to keep a log over a period of time so this can the facts can then be passed to SAICA.

Cllr Rudden will also be chasing TBC about the barriers on Verbena Close & asked if there was any update on Oak Road building

Gilmour House will also be closing its doors to the public but the surgeries will still take place at the PC.

KW – Asked if the sandstone can be removed that is at the side of the Community Centre.

JC – Asked for an update on the relocation of War Memorial. WE said that the planning app and a drawing has to be redone.

WE – Final thought, he thanked the Cllrs for attending and said it had been a positive meeting.

15. DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will take place on the **Monday 9th April 2018** and will take place at 6.30pm The Community Centre.

Subsequent meeting dates will be:

Monday 14th May 2018: 6.30pm - APM

Thursday 7th June 2018: 6.30pm

Monday 9th July 2018: 6.30pm

Thursday 6th Sept 2018: 6.30pm

Monday 8th Oct 2018: 6.30pm

Thursday 8th Nov 2018: 6.30pm

Monday 10th Dec 2018: 6.30pm

Meeting closed at 8.10 pm.

LIST OF ACRONYMS

PPC – Partington Parish Council

YHG – Your Housing Group

TBC –Trafford Borough Council

CIW – Community Improvement Worker

CLLRS – Councillors

POSH – Partington Old School Hall

P/PAV – Partington Pavilion

LL- Longley Lane

ASB - Anti Social Behaviour

Councillor Wayne Edwards
Chairman